Harrisburg Men’s Chorus

Finance Committee Meeting Minutes/Report

February 3, 2011
Present: Steve Creps, Eric Selvey, Terry Karanen
Absent: Paul Foltz
Held at Steve’s house 
Midyear Review – So far we have a net income of 3618 for the year. The only income expected until the spring concert is from Farm Show events and monthly sponsorship committments. Expenses until June include $2600 for staff, $300 for musetta, $300ish for GALA dues, and production expenses for spring concert. With additional Farm Show income pending we will not have any cash flow problems.
INCOME: Income for Christmas concert tickets and January Concerts was 760 and 1350, compared to budgets of 1000 and 1875. We need to improve this ratio for spring. Program ad revenue is 450 over budget and several hundred more expected in payments. Individual sponsorship stands at 1575 with ongoing monthly commitments totally 100.00 per month. Inkind gifts are as projected. No corporate sponsorship. Overall income of 10486 vs budgeted 25039. (about 700 of inkind gifts not yet recorded)

EXPENSE: TOTAL 6867 vs Budgeted 24939. Ongoing expenses as above. We have done fairly well keeping expenses low for concerts. Only exception is that we spent 525 on auditorium rentals instead of 250 for January. We are currently running high on printing expenses secondary to additional expenses for annual campaign.
GALA: Since we neglected to save money for GALA last year as budgeted and we are currently ahead with income, Finance committee agreed to proceed with $500 transfer to GALA funds towards this year’s budget of $2000.
Farm Show Hours – There continues to be discrepancies from Musetta to actual hours worked. Steve suggested using a sign in binder for hours to confirm. We will try this for the next show. Hopefully this will make the book keeping simpler.

Sales Tax Exemption – A few things need to be in place in order to proceed with application. We will be working on policy for charitable contribution of tickets for concerts. We also need to clear up a few corporation items see below.

Corporate Reports for State – Our corporate filings for the Department of State are currently out of date. These need to be updated. We need an official corporate address. Currently it is Bernie Pupo’s address of 25 years ago. We are not getting any mail the state might send us. This address cannot be the PO Box. Steve is going to explore options. 1st choice is the church address in the city. Another choice is a chorus member who lives in the city who is willing to use his address. Additional choices are Terry’s new office, or an official registered office. Legal advice would be helpful. However we cannot afford it. This is an example of in-kind donation that would benefit the chorus. The cost for change of address is $70, so we would like to have this be once and done. Once that is complete we need to file annual reports of officer changes – last filed in 1999. This is free.

Steve is concerned that we may be delinquent on other items for the state, for example unclaimed properties filings. He is working on brining everything up to date hopefully by the end of his term.
Annual Campaign – Annual Campaign was fairly successful for individual contributions. Donor cards at concerts brought in several hundred in donations and a few ongoing monthly contributions! Looking ahead to next season, we will aim to have things ready to go a month or two early to accommodate schedule for 25th anniversary. Possibly ready to announce campaign in June. We will use same contribution levels but indentify various levels as supporting a member for a year, send a member to GALA, cover music costs, etc. Also we will budget annual campaign expenses as a separate line item for next year. We are planning to have a special specific fundraising goal for the 25th anniversary next fall, with visual aid and ongoing campaign for GALA expenses. We will begin planning at our next meeting.
Sponsorships –. The only corporate sponsorships are Space-Mart and Perry Physicians at this time. Both are in-kind sponsorships. No specific changes were discussed. All sponsors through mid January have received their comp tickets. The latest sponsors will receive comp ticket prior to the spring concert.
Program Advertising – So far we have $2450 paid for advertising. There are a few advertisers that are delinquent in payment. Steve prepared invoices and Terry will make follow-up contact. We are planning a commemorative program with congratulatory advertising and glossy printing for 25th anniversary. We will need to move with planning promptly to be ready for the fall.
Season Tickets – Season Ticket holders were sent a comp ticket in place of the April concert.
GALA Savings  - GALA Savings account has been opened at Sovereign. Paul Foltz will be added as a second signor.
Bank Accounts – Steve is going to explore other banks for options for bank accounts. Finance committee will review possibilities and make recommendation for ongoing banking at future meeting.

Fundraising – Plans are in full swing for Oscar party. No additional activities confirmed at this time.
Austerity – The finance committee reminds the board that given our current financial restraints and our desire to have a surplus at the conclusion of the fiscal year, austerity in spending is still advised. Please limit spending as feasible.
Next meeting – to be scheduled
Submitted by Steve Creps
